
Sustainable Travel meeting 15 October 2024  

Agenda item 6 – Chair’s Update 

Written by Councillor Tim Trimble 

 

 
• Town Council has requested Wiltshire Council Highways to design an 

improved town traffic system under an Experimental Traffic Regulation 
Order.  

• Councillor Vittles letter to Councillor Holder at Wiltshire Council is 
attached at Appendix A.  

• Berryfield Road traffic calming/safety measures now complete 
o Revised footways at junction with Bath Rd and Christchurch 

School entrance 
o Enhanced Keep Clear signage at school entrance and additional 

Double Yellow line parking restrictions 
o Changes to carriageway surfaces at Bath Rd and Sladesbrook 

junctions. 

• Traffic count surveys received;- 
o Southway Park – maybe suitable for 20mph limit -discuss with 

LHFIG engineer 
o St Margaret St South- average Speed 26 mph in 20 mph zone 

• Traffic count surveys carried out, awaiting results;- 
o Trowbridge Rd, Junction Rd 
o Frome Rd 
o Moulton Drive 
o Bath Rd/B3105 junction 


